
Dr Peter Saul 

Mobile reception in the highly popular tourist town of Berry NSW is very weak at the best of times 

and would certainly limit community communication in times of natural or other emergencies. 

Reports from users of each of the major telecommunications providers reveals that the problem is 

not limited to one mobile phone company. I have been advised by both Telstra and iiNet that 

upgrades are coming but nothing has improved over the last 4-5 years. 

 


